Village of Forestville

Regular Council Meeting
Date: April 14, 2021
Place: 5605 Cedar St. Forestville, Mi. 48434
Present: Cyr, Friday, K. Kolomak, T. Kolomak, Stein, Schweitzer, Sielaff
Absent:
Guest: Seid Tanjie, Kevin Schweitzer
Called to Order: Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM
Pledge of Allegiance: The pledge of Allegiance was led by Village President Sielaff.

Consent Agenda: Cyr moved, K. Kolomak supported to accept the consent agenda from the
March 10, 2020 meeting with the minutes and approved bills. All in favor, motion carried.

Treasure Report:

Forestville received $4112.03 for Act 51.

$1975.26 went to Major Streets and $2136.77 went to Local Streets.
Received $4200.00 for Air Advantage tower yearly rent for 2020-2021.
A motion was made by Schweitzer and supported by Cyr. All in favor.

To refund Ted Chelchowski $109.79 for the credit balance amount that was on his account

when the property sold.

The porta johns are tentatively scheduled to be dropped off on May 8, 2021.
The audit is scheduled to begin on May 17, 2021.

Motion to accept the Treasure’s report was made by, supported by
Water/Clerk Report:

The legal notice for the mowing ordinance has been published in the Minden City Herald. It
was published the weeks of March 22 and March 29, 2021.

Fire Hydrant Flushing has been scheduled for the 2" week of April. Notice was posted at the
Village Hall and the Post Office.



Seasonal Water Turn-On'’s are starting.

Clerk has been working on bringing the One Call Now Service up-to-date.
Water reads are scheduled for April 22, 2021.

DPW/Waste Water Management:

*A written report was received from Mr. Roggenbuck, see DPW file.

The booster station pumped approximately 1,087,000 gallons and the lift stations pumped
approximately 750,000 gallons a month.

Street Report:
MDOT yearly mileage certification has been filed for the year.

Ken contacted ACE Asphalt of Saginaw for an estimate of street resurfacing. It would cost
approximately $2.35 per square foot. This would include the grinding/hauling waste and
repaving w/ 3”of new asphalt.

Zoning Report:
The request for a variance by Anthony Viviani was denied.
Two land use permits were issued in the Village of Forestville.

Tim met with two additional residents requesting information on zoning ordinances for the
Village of Forestville one in regards to building a deck and the other putting in a driveway.

Planning Commission:

Cruz Friday suggested an interest by Ed McCauley in joining the Planning Commission. Tim will
check the Planning Commission’s Charter to see if this is a legal option. There are limitations on
the number of full-time and part-time residents that can serve on the Planning Commission.

Old Business:
*Camping Ordinance
A discussion took place in regards to the current Camping Ordinance. No action was taken.

Master Plan: A brief discussion took place.



New Business:
Public Comment:
Mr. Seid Tanjie expressed his thoughts regarding the current Camping Ordinance.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:05 PM

Respectfully Submitted:
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Kimberly Stein, Village Clerk Tim Sielaff, President



